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Force or the General Accounting Of-
fice. 

(b) Redelegation of authority. A settle-
ment authority may redelegate settle-
ment authority to a subordinate judge 
advocate or civilian attorney, in writ-
ing. 

(c) Appellate authority. Upon appeal, a 
settlement authority has the same au-
thority specified in § 842.128(a). The 
Judge Advocate General is the final ap-
pellate authority on subpart F type 
claims without right of further appeal 
to the Secretary of the Air Force. How-
ever, no appellate authority below The 
Judge Advocate General may deny an 
appeal of a claim it had previously de-
nied. 

(d) Authority to reduce, withdraw, and 
restore settlement authority. Any supe-
rior settlement authority may reduce, 
withdraw, or restore delegated author-
ity. 

(e) Settlement negotiations. A settle-
ment authority may settle a claim 
filed in any amount for a sum within 
its delegated authority. Send unsettled 
claims in excess of the delegated au-
thority to the level with settlement 
authority. Unsuccessful negotiations 
at one level do not bind higher author-
ity. 

§ 842.129 Settlement of claims against 
NAFIs. 

(a) This subpart does not establish 
legal theories for adjudication of 
claims. Refer to the appropriate sub-
part to decide whether a claim is pay-
able (e.g., subpart D for personnel 
claims; subpart K for tort claims), then 
use the rules in this subpart to decide 
the appropriate funds for payment of 
any approved claim. 

(b) Claims arising from property 
damage to or loss from vehicles or loss 
of personal items stored in base MWR 
facilities will be evaluated under the 
normal rules applied by the appro-
priate subpart of this part, and paid 
using the rules in those subparts. Ex-
amples include recreational vehicles 
stored in authorized lots and used cars 
parked in onbase sales lots. One excep-
tion to this rule is the exclusion of per-
sonal items stolen from onbase gym 
lockers (discussed below). 

(1) If a NAF fee has been charged in 
connection with the use of the storage 

location, a determination must be 
made on the nature of the fee charged. 
If the fee does no more than reimburse 
NAF costs in administering or main-
taining the storage location, subpart O 
of this part applies in addition to other 
appropriate subparts. If the fee is set to 
generate a profit for the NAFI involved 
or if it is collected in accordance with 
the terms of an agreement, express or 
implied, under which the NAFI rep-
resents that it will provide some degree 
of security or safeguarding of the prop-
erty, the claim will be paid with NAF 
funds. 

(2) Normally, theft of items from 
gym lockers will be paid out of appro-
priated funds providing there is affirm-
ative evidence of theft. Mysterious loss 
of property will not be paid and, in no 
case, will a claim be paid in excess of 
$250. 

§ 842.130 Payment of claims against 
NAFIs. 

Substantiated claims against NAFIs 
must not be paid solely from appro-
priated funds. Claims are sent for pay-
ment as set out in this subpart. Do not 
delay paying a claimant because doubt 
exists whether to use appropriated 
funds or NAFs. Pay the claim initially 
from appropriated funds and decide the 
correct funding source later. 

§ 842.131 Tort and tort type claims. 

(a) Claims within the scope of this sub-
part. Claims which are within the scope 
of this subpart are those arising out of 
the operation of an MWR activity and 
are caused by: 

(1) Civilian employees paid by a NAFI 
acting in the scope of their employ-
ment. 

(2) Military personnel or appro-
priated fund civilian employees per-
forming part-time duties for a NAFI 
for which a NAFI is paying. 

(3) Negligent operation or condition 
of premises for which a NAFI is respon-
sible. 

(4) Members or authorized users of 
NAFI property. Such claims are sub-
ject to this subpart if the individual is 
a member of an MWR membership as-
sociation or an authorized user of 
NAFI property and the use is in accord 
with applicable rules. 
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(b) Claims not within the scope of this 
subpart. Claims are not payable within 
the scope of this subpart if they arise 
out of the operation of an MWR activ-
ity supported by a NAFI and are caused 
by: 

(1) Military personnel or appro-
priated fund civilian employees per-
forming assigned Air Force duties, 
even though they benefit a NAFI. 

(2) Negligent operation or condition 
of premises for which a NAFI is not re-
sponsible. 

§ 842.132 Claims by NAFI employees. 
Claims made by NAFI employees 

should be settled within the guidelines 
of this paragraph. 

(a) Personal injury in performance of 
duty and workers’ compensation claims. 
Claims for injuries arising out of per-
formance of duty and workers’ com-
pensation claims are not within the 
scope of this subpart because the exclu-
sive remedy is one of the following. 

(1) Longshore and Harbor Workers’ 
Compensation Act. This Act applies to 
NAFI civilian employees in the United 
States, its territories and possessions, 
and US citizen and resident NAFI civil-
ian employees abroad. 

(2) Local benefits for foreign national 
employees abroad. 

(3) Military benefits because the in-
jury is incident to service for offduty 
military personnel. 

(b) Property loss or damage incident to 
NAFI employment. Claims for loss or 
damage to property incident to NAFI 
employment are settled under subpart 
D. Where appropriate, liability is com-
puted, and initial demand is made upon 
the carrier, warehouse, or insurer, di-
recting them to send further cor-
respondence to the NAFI paying the 
claim. 

§ 842.133 Claims by customers, mem-
bers, participants, or authorized 
users. 

(a) Customer complaints. Do not auto-
matically adjudicate customer com-
plaint claims until a determination is 
made that a valid claim exists. Com-
plaints and personal property losses 
suffered by customers of MWR sales or 
service operations are normally not 
within the scope of this subpart. Cus-
tomer complaints may not be claims at 

all. They may be no more than expres-
sions of customer dissatisfactions. The 
activity manager is responsible for ad-
judicating and satisfying or otherwise 
disposing of a customer’s complaint ac-
cording to applicable NAFI regula-
tions. Where possible, the activity 
manager resolves them by reimburse-
ment, repair, or replacement in kind. 
However, if a complaint involving a 
claim cannot be satisfactorily settled 
under those procedures or includes a 
demand for consequential damage 
(such as for personal injury or property 
damage to other than the article pur-
chased or serviced), process it as a tort 
claim. 

(b) Claims generated by concessionaires. 
Most concessionaires must have com-
mercial insurance. Any unresolved 
claims or complaints against conces-
sionaires or their insurers are sent to 
the appropriate contracting officers. 

§ 842.134 Claims in favor of NAFIs. 
(a) Tort claims. Use the procedures set 

forth in subpart J or L, as appropriate. 
(b) Contract claims. See AFR 176–9 or 

AFR 147–14, as appropriate. 
(c) Claims involving dishonored checks 

and debts to NAFIs. See AFR 176–2 and 
176–10 or AFR 147–14, as appropriate. 

(d) Third Party Workers’ Compensation 
Claims. NAF employees are provided 
workers’ compensation benefits under 
the Longshore and Harbor Workers’ 
Compensation Act (LHWCA) (33 U.S.C. 
901, et seq.) as extended by the Non-
appropriated Fund Instrumentalities 
Act (5 U.S.C. 8171–8173). For injuries 
suffered by NAFI employees in the 
course and scope of their employment 
where third parties are responsible for 
the injuries, the employing NAFIs are 
entitled to recover from the respon-
sible third parties for the compensa-
tion and medical benefits paid to the 
injured employees (33 U.S.C. 933). Third 
party claims are pursued on behalf of 
employing NAFIs by the servicing staff 
judge advocate. A NAFI also has the 
right of offset against an employee’s 
pay amounts recovered directly by the 
employee from third parties as pro-
vided in the LHWCA. 

§ 842.135 Advance payments. 
The procedures set out in subpart Q 

should be used for advance payments. 
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